Froms Lorne Stevens <SRRI

Sent: September 7, 2023 8:22 PM
To: City Clerk <clerk@thorold.ca>
Subject: Northland Power Peaker Project

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Hello,

We are sending this email to express our support for the Northland Power Peaker Project.

With Ontario's ever increasing demand for electricity, this project is necessary to ensure our electricity
supply is sufficient to meet future requirements.

This is a source of RELIABLE generation which creates jobs, meets all emission requirements and is
needed to ensure the electricity grids stability.

Sincerely,
Lorne and Dianne Stevens


























https://www.facebook.com/City.Thorold/
https://twitter.com/ThoroldON
https://www.instagram.com/thoroldON/
https://www.linkedin.com/company/cityofthorold/mycompany/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCbiniBiGBhu8cn6DrELZi1Q

From: Megan Stevens <SRN >

Sent: September 7, 2023 5:50 PM
To: City Clerk <clerk@thorold.ca>
Subject: Northland Power Peaker Project

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you rccognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Hello,

I fully support the Northland Power Peaker Project. We need reliable electricity generation to be
available as our demands increase.

Thanks,
Megan Stevens

Get Outlook for iOS


























https://www.facebook.com/City.Thorold/
https://twitter.com/ThoroldON
https://www.instagram.com/thoroldON/
https://www.linkedin.com/company/cityofthorold/mycompany/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCbiniBiGBhu8cn6DrELZi1Q
https://aka.ms/o0ukef

From: ryon tevens < NN -

Sent: September 7, 2023 5:55 PM
To: City Clerk <clerk@thorold.ca>
Subject: Project Support

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Hello,

I fully support the Northland Power Peaker Project. We need reliable electricity generation to be
available at all times.

Kind regards,
Ryan Stevens

Get Outlook for iOS


























https://www.facebook.com/City.Thorold/
https://twitter.com/ThoroldON
https://www.instagram.com/thoroldON/
https://www.linkedin.com/company/cityofthorold/mycompany/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCbiniBiGBhu8cn6DrELZi1Q
https://aka.ms/o0ukef

From: wes schroecer - NORET -

Sent: September 8, 2023 8:42 PM
To: City Clerk <clerk@thorold.ca>; City of Thorold <contact@thorold.ca>
Subject: Proposed Thoreld gas plant expansion

CAUTION: This emaii originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Thorold Council and staff,

| am writing to give my support to the planned Thorold CoGen clean natural gas plant expansion. With all the
recent growth in the Niagara region, | see an electricity expansion and upgrade as a very important asset to all
communities in the region. The sheer volume of new build houses and manufacturing facilities that have sprung
up in the area, requires a solid electrical infrastructure to ensure Niagara and its citizens can prosper. Having a
strong electric grid is one of the core requirements to have a strong and resilient Niagara Community.

| fully support this project as a lifelong resident of Niagara and am proud to call Niagara my home. All | want is
for the great people of Niagara to continuously make this region the best Ontario has to offer.

Regards,
Wes Schroeder


























https://www.facebook.com/City.Thorold/
https://twitter.com/ThoroldON
https://www.instagram.com/thoroldON/
https://www.linkedin.com/company/cityofthorold/mycompany/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCbiniBiGBhu8cn6DrELZi1Q

Froms Tanaika Bisschop <SRRI

Sent: Tuesday, September 12,2023 2:34 PM
To: City of Thorold <contact@thorold.ca>
Subject: Support Thorold Cogerneration Peaker Plant

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Hello,

My name is Tanaika, I live near thorold. I really hope the city allows this Cogeneration Plant expansion
to be built. I have friends and family that are going to directly benefit through jobs and contracts. I know
that's my bias, but it will also benefit the city with alot of tax revenue. This can be used to fund programs,
build parks and take care of the city of thorold. I heard they are also going to be using RNG which is a
massive benefit environmental wise, and will also give homeowners a more green way to heat their own
homes. You would have to be crazy to stop developing this city in a sustainable way.

Thanks,
Tanaika














https://www.facebook.com/City.Thorold/
https://twitter.com/ThoroldON
https://www.instagram.com/thoroldON/
https://www.linkedin.com/company/cityofthorold/mycompany/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCbiniBiGBhu8cn6DrELZi1Q

Froms: rvanpar N

Sent: September 8, 2023 9:58 AM

To: City Clerk <clerk@thorold.ca>; City of Thorold <contact@thorold.ca>

Subject: Thorold gas plant project

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Hello,

I just wanted to voice my support of Northland Power’s gas peaker plant project.

There has been too much loss of industry in the area in the last 25 years and it’s critical to support projects like this
that pay a lot of taxes into the region and support good jobs.

Gas fired generators are needed to bridge the gaps until renewable technologies improve and gas has been painted as
a villian when they contribute low amounts of emissions compared to other sources such as transportation. There has
to be a balance between economic growth, standards of living and environmental protection.

Thank you.

Sent from my iPhone



From: Rahmon SRR

Sent: September 11, 2023 3:54 PM
To: City Clerk <clerk@thoroid.ca>; City of Thorold <contact@thorold.ca>
Subject: Thorold Peaker Plant Project

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Hello,

As I mentioned in my comments when I attended the Thorold Peaker Plant in person community
engagement meeting at Jon Michael Banquet Hall on July 6th, 2023 that this is an amazing project, well
thought out and the people who presented found knowledgeable and experienced because they are
already running the existing plant.

Secondly, the new plant will be situated beside the existing plant in an already industrial zoned area. I
have no doubt that the new project will be carried out successfully in a safe and environment friendly
manner and I am looking forward to the benefits this will bring to the city of Thorold in the short and
long term.

As we all know, Ontario needs more power and projects like that will fill the gap reliably to avoid any
blackouts.

Thank you.
Regards,

Rahman Tiamiyu


















https://www.facebook.com/City.Thorold/
https://twitter.com/ThoroldON
https://www.instagram.com/thoroldON/
https://www.linkedin.com/company/cityofthorold/mycompany/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCbiniBiGBhu8cn6DrELZi1Q

From: Robert Homonoski NSNS

Sent: Tuesday, September 12, 2023 12:44 PM
To: City Clerk <clerk@thorold.ca>; City of Thorold <contact@thorold.ca>
Subject: Thorold Peaker Piant Project

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Respected City council,

| am a Niagara resident and in the last year of my undergraduate program at McMaster university.

| am always in favour of local growth and finding a job close to where | live but the Niagara region has the lowest number of
jobs available in the industrial sector. With the closure of the pulp and paper industry in Thorold in the last decade, those jobs
have not been replaced. The municipal government should look to build industrial parks so that locals can find jobs close to

home.

| reviewed the Northland Power project on their website. They have a very forward-thinking approach in terms of emission
reductions and this project will allow local businesses to remain sustainable by making sure electricity is available when
needed. Offsetting the natural gas with renewable natural gas will go a long way in emission reduction overall and enhance the
energy security in the region.

Best regards,

Robert



























https://www.facebook.com/City.Thorold/
https://twitter.com/ThoroldON
https://www.instagram.com/thoroldON/
https://www.linkedin.com/company/cityofthorold/mycompany/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCbiniBiGBhu8cn6DrELZi1Q

From: Benjamin Hall _

Sent: September 8, 2023 10:55 AM
To: City Clerk <clerk@thorold.ca>; City of Thorold <contact@thorold.ca>
Subject: Thorold Peaker Project support

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Hello,

I would like to extend my support for this project. I think it is critical to have this insurance of back up
generation for a reliable grid to avoid scenarios such as black outs.

I do support green initiatives such as wind, solar, and storage etc but sometimes the wind doesn’t blow
and the sun doesn’t shine, so having back up resources especially during peak seasons such as the
summer are important.

We all know the impacts of blackouts can be devastating considering all the waste food, if everyone’s
food in their fridge/freezer and food at grocery stores went bad. Also for loved ones that are more
vulnerable if a blackout occurred during a heat wave in the summer and cooling is no longer available.

I also think it’s necessary especially for a growing population and to keep up with the increase in

demand.

Thanks,
Ben


























https://www.facebook.com/City.Thorold/
https://twitter.com/ThoroldON
https://www.instagram.com/thoroldON/
https://www.linkedin.com/company/cityofthorold/mycompany/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCbiniBiGBhu8cn6DrELZi1Q

From: Ayeza Khan _m>
Sent: Monday, September 11, 2023 2:19 PM
To: City of Thorold <contact@thorold.ca>
Subject: Thorold Peaker Project

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Hello,

As a young university student growing up in the region, I would like to convey that I had the opportunity to review
the various presentations regarding the Thorold Peaker Project and recording of the virtual community engagement
on their website; I am convinced that these type of projects are needed to boost the local economy. Quite a few
industrial establishments had been shut down in Thorold in the recent past and eventually less jobs and less taxes for
the city and regional government which causes the residential sector taxes to increase. We need the industry to
revive which not only provides the opportunity to look for jobs in the local sector but enhances the city and region's
tax revenue as well.

I am all for the new project and looking forward to the positive outcome for the future job growth because once i
graduate, I should have some opportunities to explore to live and work here instead of moving out.

Thanks and Best regards,
Ayeza Khan
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